Birth and Deaths Card of Thanks, In Memoriams, Engagements

DIFD

ARTHUR, James - Peacefully in Ormstown on August 12, 2007 at the age of 65 years. He leaves to mourn his sons Robert and Stephen as well as his companion Helen Anderson and her family, his sisters Jean (André Noel), Sandra (Adrian) and Fay (Jacques Cartier), nieces, nephews, family and friends. Predeceased by his brother Wellington. Resting at the McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., 70 Lambton, Ormstown, QC. (tel. 450.829.2214). Visiation Wednesday, Aug. 15, 2-4, and 7-9 p.m. and Thursday, August 15 as of 9 a.m. followed by the funeral service from the Chapel of the funeral home at 10 a.m. Interment Bethel Cemetery, Covey Hill Rd. In lieu of flowers donations to the Women's Auxiliary of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, 28 Gale St., Ormstown, QC J0S 1K0 would be appreciated.

CAMPBELL, Dell - It is with sadness that we announce the passing of our dear mother, Dell Campbell (McCaffrey) on August 12, 2007 at the Centre d'Hébergement, Ormstown. She joins our dad, Wallace Graham Campbell who pre-deceased her in 1985 and who was the love of her life. She was, also, pre-deceased by four of her siblings -Vincent, Francis, Brian and Margaret. She leaves to mourn her three daughters - Heather Shore (Philip, deceased), Susan Evans (Tony) and Mary Kirby (Stephen), her one surviving brother, Deb McCaffrey, 9 grancdhildren, 1 step-granddaughter, 17 great-grandchildren, and many nieces, newphews and friends. A special thank you to her niece, Elaine Steen who has been such a wonderful support. Born in Ottawa, she and our dad came to reside in Montreal to begin their married life. Dell enjoyed raising her family, always encouraging us and delighting in our accomplishments. Some of her own special endeavours were her volunteer work as a Brown Owl both for her children and grandchildren, her work in the Catholic Women's League at Resurrection of Our Lord Parish in Lachine and providing a home for grandchildren and their friends while pursuing university studies away from home. This led to avery special period in her life when she received students from Japan who came to Montreal to study English. In recent years, as her health began to fail, Dell came to live in Ormstown and became a country girl. We thank Dr. Blonde and the entire staff and volunteers at the Centre d'Hébergement for the extraordinary care that they provided her and all the residents therein. They are, truly, angels of mercy. The family will receive condolences at McGerrigle Funeral Home in Ormstown (70 Lambton Street) on Thursday, August 16 from 2:00 p.m.-5:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m.-9:00 p.m. A mass to celebrate her life will be offered on Friday, August 17 at 10:00 a.m. at Saint-Malachie Church in Ormstown (10 Bridge Street). Burial will take place later that afternoon in Pakenham, Ontario where she will be laid to rest with Wally. If you wish to honour her life with a donation, her family would appreciate that it be made to the Fondation de Centre d'Hébergement d'Ormstown, 65 Hector Street, Ormstown, Quebec JOS 1KO.

CURRIE, Muriel (née Lennox) - It is with great sadness that the family of Muriel (Lennox) Currie, aged 67 years, announces her sudden passing on August 4, 2007, in Toronto. She will be dearly missed by her children, John (Kim) and Lori (Paul). She was the cherished grandmother of Alexandra, Nicole and Samantha. She also leaves to mourn her mother Bertha Lennox (Huntingdon), her sisters Jeannine (late Brian), Audrey (Gary) and her brothers Ray (Barbara) and Gerry (Mary), her many friends and relatives, Funeral services were held in Toronto on August 10, 2007.

DIED

HAY, Grace (née Kane) - Passed away in Huntingdon on August 1, 2007 at the age of 86 years, Mrs. Grace Hay (née Kane), wife of the late Leslie Hay. She leaves to mourn her only child Roy and his wife Cindy and many relatives and friends. Visitation was held at Kelly G.S. Funeral Home on Tuesday, August 7, 2007 from 12 to 2 p.m. followed by the funeral service at the funeral home chapel at 2 p.m. Burial at Athelstan Protestant Cemetery. Donations to The Heart and Stroke Foundation would be appreciated by the family.

RADLEY, Earle - Of Kelowna, BC, formerly of Hemmingford, QC, died peacefully at the age of 94, at Windsor Manor on August 9, 2007 following heart failure. He leaves his wife Charlotte Jackson, their daughter-in-law Eiko Lawyer of California, their grandson James and grand-daughter Dianne. Their son William Gayle predeceased him in August 2006.

BORN

MILLER-MOORE - Bradley Miller and Sarah Moore are happy to announce the arrival of their daughter Harleigh Reagan on July 25, 2007 weighing 6 lb. 3 oz. Harleigh is the first granddaughter for Glen and Lynn Moore of Huntingdon and Geoffrey Miller of Ormstown. First great-granddaughter for Ruth Sloan of Cambridge, Ont, and second great-granddaughter for Adrian and Frances Sparrow of Huntingdon, another great-grandchild for Millie McCartney of Ormstown.

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Ronald Dineen would like to thank Dr. Lemieux, Dr. Hébert, the parish priest, and the Ormstown Hospital for the care given to our brother Ronnie. Thank-you Montpetit Funeral Home for your kindness and professional help during our time of sadness. Father Clément for the mass, Rosetta for a remembrance of Ronnie, everyone who attended his mass, cards, donations, flowers and all the hugs. We want you to know how all of this helped us get through our shock and grief. Ronnie always ended conversations with that's it, that's all. Remember yesterday is history, today a present and tomorrow a mystery. Thank-you,

Sisters Mary & Margaret

ENDERLE, Mary (February 25, 1910-July 13, 2007) - Kindly accept our deepest gratitude for the expressions of sympathy you have shown us in the passing of our dear mother. Your comforting words and support during the last two months and at the funeral were appreciated. Thank-you for the beautiful chosen cards, e-mails, floral arrangments, food and the generous donations to the Women's Auxiliary of the Barrie Memorial Hospital and to various charities contributed in her memory. Special thanks to our friends, relatives, neighbors and to those who travelled from a distance. A special thank-you to Dr. Elizabeth Malec for her prompt and kind attention to our mother and to the nurses and staff at the Barrie. Also thanks to André Lafrance and his saff at the Auberge Premier Inn for the reception in honor of our mother, to Karl Heinz Pees, the organist and to Elizabeth Churchill the soloist, Rev. Father J.G. Lanthier, our parish priest from St. Romain, and to Steve Finnegan from the Gilles Serre Inc. funeral home. May you rest in peace, Mom (Oma). Sincerely, Andrew (Irene), Joseph (Anne), Helen (Paul), Madeline, Shirley Enderle, grandchildren and great-grandchildren.

CARD OF THANKS

Sincere thanks to my family, relatives, friends, neighbors and Father Clement for their prayers, cards, visits, phone calls and food while I was recuperating from my recent operation. Many thanks to Dr. Lemieux, Dr. Hebert, the staff of the Barrie Memorial, and the entire cardiac staff at the Jewish General for the excellent care and treatment received as a patient before and after my operation.

Rosetta Hackett

We would like to sincerley thank all of you who attended our 25th Wedding Anniversary Party on August 4 at Hillspring Farm. To all those who came from near and far. To our friends, neighbours, relatives and our families for their beautiful cards, monetary gifts and gifts. To the band "Back to Basics" for their great music, to the Huntingdon Curling Club for their bar service, for the lovely lunch served and for all who contributed in any way with that, you know who you are, and for the decorations and flowers which were lovely. To our daughter Diana who organized it all, to make it a special occasion for us, which we will traesure always.

Carol Sproule & Kenneth Erskine

We would like to thank our family and friends for helping us celebrate our 25th Wedding Anniversary. The decorations, food and music, gifts and cards and well wishes were very much appreciated. Most of all thank-you to Emily, Lauren and Kristen for planning such a memorable occasion.

Marina & Scott Templeton

The family of the late Douglas Sproule would like to thank everyone who offered support since Papa's death. The cards, food, flowers and kind words have helped us through this difficult time. Special thanks to those who have donated to St. Paul's & the Women's Auxiliary BMH in his memory.

Sincerely, Harley, Shirley, Tom & family

A sincere thanks to all my friends, neighbors and especially family for helping me celebrate my 80th year. Your cards and best wishes were most appreciated.

Eileen Greer

Our belated but very sincere thanks to all those who extended sympathy following Stewart's untimely death - by their presence, and via cards and e-mails, phone calls, flowers and donations in his memory. All were very much appreciated. Evelyn Sutherland & family

IN MEMORIAM

GRUER - In loving memory of Liam Dan Gruer Feb. 24, 1996-Aug. 18, 2002. As quickly as you left that day, Five years have also passed, Still, we hear you gently say, That your love will always last. We see your face and happy smile, We all miss you very much, It keeps us going for a while, But, we're longing for your touch.

Forever Mom, Dad, Lauren & Lindsay

LUCU, Ludvik - born April 10, 1954, died August 13, 2003.

Sadly missed and will always be remembered by family and friends.





